LAS VEGAS HIGH SCHOOL ALUMNI ASSOCIATION
MINUTES OF BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING – 09/28/14
 

 

A meeting of the Las Vegas High School Alumni Association (“LVHSAA”) Board of Directors was held at Patty Haack’s home.  Five out of nine board members were present, plus Historian Joe Thomson.  Board members Rollie Gibbs, Michael Hogan, Jeff Harmon, and Matt Shlisky were unable to attend.  We also had a special guest, LVHS Student Body President Korinna Siddiqui.  The following board members were present:

 




Patty Haack


Bruce Langson




Carole Inghram Montalto
Dave Williams




Kae Jones Bogdanovich

 

Vice President Bruce Langson opened the meeting and then asked Patty Haack, Secretary/Treasurer, to conduct the remainder of the meeting.

 

Minutes of Prior Meeting
The minutes of the August 17, 2014 meeting were unanimously approved by attending board members.

 

Financial Report
The LVHSAA Income and Expense Statements and Balance Sheets as of 08/17/14 were reviewed and unanimously approved by attending board members.  Expenses since the last meeting were reviewed and approved. There were no unpaid or anticipated expenses. 

 

2014 Budget
The status of the 2014 budget was reviewed and unanimously approved by the board.

 

 

COMMITTEE UPDATES
 
Fund Raising
Carole Montalto checked into the possibility of a tour of the Neon Museum, but felt that the fees were too high.  We discussed the possibility of an annual golf tournament and decided to put it on the agenda for our next meeting along with the possibility of an ice cream social and classic car display.

 

Membership
Patty reported that we currently have 454 paid members (up by 55 since July), plus 21 non-paid members for a total of 475 members in good standing.  We still have 37 memberships that expired as of 09/30/13.  106 memberships will be due for renewal as of 09/30/14.  Discussion of how to increase membership of younger classes was deferred to our next meeting.

 

Scholarships
No update.

 
Wildcat Reunion
The Wildcat Reunion was a big success.  Patty reviewed the number of attendees, income and expenses.  We made almost $5000 for the scholarship fund with the raffle and sales of license frames and lapel pins.  Next year’s reunion will be on September 26.  Committee meetings will begin in March.

 
 
LVHS LIAISONS
 

Matt Shlisky and Bruce Langson are the LVHSAA Liaisons with LVHS.  Their main contacts are the Dean of Students, Student Council Advisor and Senior Counselors.

 
Desert Breeze and Parent/Student Newsletter Articles
Matt sent articles to Bency Manglicmot, Dean of Students at LVHS, to be published in the September editions.

  
Grants
Bruce prepared a flyer about our Grant Program, which we provided to the school.  We have since received grant requests from two teachers – one for scientific calculators and batteries, and the other for rolls of butcher paper and batteries for microphones for the Theater classes.  Bruce located the items at a total cost of approximately $600.  Both requests were unanimously approved by the board.  Bruce will order the items.  We will contact the school about doing  a presentation to the teachers.

 

Homecoming Activities and Parade
The Homecoming Parade will be on October 17.  The Wildcat float will be in the parade.

 

Mentoring Program
Student Body President Korinna Siddiqui attended our meeting today.  She volunteered to talk to the PAL Coordinator about our program.

 

Yearbook Ad
We sent a check for $200 to the school for an ad in the 2015 yearbook.

 
 
LAS VEGAS ACADEMY LIAISONS
 
Carol Inghram Montalto and Joe Thomson are the LVHSAA Liaisons with the Las Vegas Academy.  

 

Art Contest for Las Vegas Academy Students
Discussion was deferred to our next meeting.

 

LVA Alumni Association
Discussion was deferred to our next meeting.

 
Memorabilia Display
Carole sent an e-mail to the LVA Community Relations person who will seek approval from the Clark County School District for us to provide one or two display cases to the Academy for LVHS memorabilia.

 
 
PROGRAMS AND GOALS
 
Class Reunions
As far as we know, all reunions for 2014 have been held.  We are starting to gather information for 2015.

 

Helldorado 2015
No update at this time.

 
Homeless Students
Carole talked to LVHS Principal Debbie Brockett for ideas on how we can help homeless students.  She will follow-up with Mrs. Brockett for a name of a faculty member in charge of their homeless program. 

 
Senior Squares
Rollie has completed the touchup painting of the monument.

 
Vehicle Donation Program
There has been no activity.

 

HISTORIAN UPDATE
No update.

 
WEBSITE AND FACEBOOK
Dave Williams continues to keep our website updated on an almost daily basis.

  
OLD BUSINESS
 
Nevada Pre-Paid Tuition Program
More research is needed.  We will discuss this at our next meeting.

 

Sesquicentennial Parade
The Wildcat float will be in the Nevada Day Parade.  We will order banners for the back of Rollie’s truck saying “Happy Birthday Nevada from the Oldest High School in Las Vegas”.

 

Summerlin Patriotic Parade – July 4, 2015
Discussion deferred to our next meeting.

 

 

NEW BUSINESS
 
Close Up Program
Student Body President Korinna Siddique made a presentation to the board about the Close Up Program.  She is requesting our support to attend this program which takes students to New York, Philadelphia and Washington, D.C. to teach students about U.S. history and government, with the goal of creating an educated, responsible, and engaged citizenry.  This is a 10 day program where they will witness the governmental process in action by meeting with federal legislators and other policy makers, engage in substantive discussions and visit national monuments.  The board unanimously approved a total of $1900 to sponsor Korinna in this program.  The trip is scheduled for next April.  Korinna will attend a board meeting after her trip and provide a recap of her trip.

 

LVHS Auditorium Renovation Project
We collected a total of $4095 for this project along with reservations for the Wildcat Reunion.  We are waiting for details from Jenna Horton Rhoades on exactly how the funds will be used.

 

Mascot Uniform
We will research costs for a new “furry” Wildcat outfit for the school.

 

Pewter Plates
We have an opportunity to purchase pewter plates of the LVHS 7th Street building.  There are at least 12 available.  They normally sell for $40 each.  Patty will find out if we could get a better price if we purchase them all.  We might sell them on our website or use them for raffle or door prizes.  

 
 
NEXT BOARD OF DIRECTOR’S MEETING
 
The next board meeting will be on Monday, November 17 at 6:30 p.m. at Patty’s home. 

 

Any corrections to these minutes will gladly be accepted at the next meeting.

 

Respectfully submitted,

 

 
Patricia M. Haack, Secretary/Treasurer

LVHS Alumni Association

